

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

DIGOS CITY DIVISION

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

SGOD-2025-

To

Health and Nutrition Unit Personnel

All other concerned

Subject:

ATTENDANCE IN THE 2nd TWG MEETING ON THE TOPIC OF DIABETES

IN CHILDREN

Date :

October 6, 2025

- 1. Attached is the letter from the Provincial Health Office of Davao del Sur dated September 23, 2025 regarding the 2nd TWG Meeting on the topic of Diabetes in Children on October 6, 2025 1:00PM at the La Bottega Restaurant, McArthur Highway, Digos City.
- 2. This meeting aims to discuss current situation and challenges in the prevention, early detection and management of diabetes in children and develop strategies and recommendations to strengthen our collective response to this growing health concern.
- 3. In this connection, **Dr. Micah A. Fuentes** (Medical Officer III) is hereby directed to attend and participate in the said meeting:
- 4. Travel and other incidental expenses shall be charged to local funds, in accordance with accounting and auditing rules and regulations.

5. For strict compliance.

RECORDS SECTION

MELANIE P. ESTACIO, PhD, CESO

ls Division SuperiAtendent

MAF-HNU/SGOD









Republic of the Philippines PROVINCIAL HEALTH OFFICE PROVINCE OF DAVAO DEL SUR



Lapu-Lapu St., Digos City

September 23, 2025



MELANIE P. ESTACIO, Phd, CESO VI

City Schools Division Superintendent Digos City Province of Davao del Sur

Dear Madam,

Greetings!

We are pleased to invite you or one representative to the second TWG Meeting on the topic of Diabetes in Children on October 6, 2025 at 1:00 o' clock in the afternoon La Bottega Restaurant, McArthur Hi-way, Digos City.

The meeting aims to discuss current situation and challenges in the prevention, early detection and management of diabetes in children and develop strategies and recommendations to strengthen our collective response to this growing health concern.

Your valuable insights and expertise will greatly contribute to the success of this initiative.

Kindly confirm your attendance through Ms. Riza R. Dacalos, RN, MPH, NCD Focal person of the Provincial Health Office thru 09124923520. Should you need to further information or clarification, please feel free to contact us at any time.

Thank you for your continued support in building a healthier future for our children. We look forward to your positive response and meaningful participation.

Sincerely yours',

JONNA A. MASONGSONG, MD, FPSMS, MAHA, MPH

Provincial Health Officer II